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From: Haley, Nikki

Sent: Sunday, July 19, 2015 10:29 AM

To: Milton Irvin

Subject: Re: Our Meeting

Mr. Irvin, 

 

Thank you for taking the time to meet. The sooner we can solidify these programs, the sooner I can get to work on 

building the partnerships with our companies and the school. We are so thankful for your willingness to serve. I look 

forward to our continued partnership towards rebuilding SC State Univ to the institution we all know it can be. Please 

give my regards to your son! I look forward to visiting his studio again when I am in the area. 

 

My very best, 

Nikki 

 

Sent from my iPad 

 

> On Jul 19, 2015, at 9:30 AM, Milton Irvin <miltonirvin28@gmail.com> wrote: 

>  

> Governor, 

>  

> It was a pleasure meeting you this past Friday and I am excited by your pro-active  willingness to help SC State 

Engineering Majors get internships and scholarships with key employers in the State. Enrollment  and Financial 

Accountability have been key priorities for the Board.Connectivity with the business community is a great selling point. 

>  

> I also want to take this opportunity to commend you on your Leadership with regards to the removal of the 

Confederate flag !!!  

>  

> I look forward to the next opportunity to meet with you. 

>  

> Respectfully, 

>  

> Milton Irvin 

>  

> P.S. I relayed your comments to my son about his Hot Yoga Studio and it clearly made his day 

>  

>  


